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APO news ● December 2007

Dear Readers:
This year we again feature a year-end quiz for a bit of fun while refreshing your memory of APO activities in 2007. Answers to the quiz can be found in the March 2008 
issue of the APO News. Thirty winners will be decided in a lucky draw from among the entries with 100% correct answers. The first group of 10 winners drawn will each 
receive a diary planner, the second group of 10 a set of three APO publications, and the final group of 10 an APO T-shirt. The quiz is open to all APO News readers, ex-
cluding APO Secretariat staff and family members. Only one entry per person is permitted, and all entries must reach the APO News by 15 February 2008.

Mail your entries to: The APO News, 1-2-10 Hirakawa-cho, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 102-0093, or fax +81-3-5226-3950, or e-mail as a scanned attachment to pr@apo-tokyo.org. 

APO News quiz

As part of ongoing efforts to make the APO News more informative and useful 
to its readers, we will be making changes to its format. The changes should make 
the APO News even more accessible to NPO staff, project participants, represent-
atives of other international organizations, policymakers, researchers, or simply 
individuals interested in productivity.

One of the key changes is a new column called p-Leaders, which will carry ar-
ticles related to the productivity movements in member countries from the point 
of view of APO directors and heads of NPOs. The leaders of NPOs in selected 
countries will present their thinking on national productivity issues, challenges, 
and trends and showcase the productivity promotion strategies of their NPO.

The new p-Leaders column will alternate with p-Watch, in which three experts 
in Australia, the USA, and Europe introduce major productivity-related issues 
beyond the APO region. We hope that the combination of internal and external 

views will expose readers to varied and balanced approaches to productivity 
improvement.

Another key change is the creation of a column called Comment Board. It will 
publish the opinions of participants and resource speakers on APO projects, 
including the perceived benefits or shortcomings and future plans for utilizing or 
disseminating the knowledge gained. The final key change will be improvements 
in the Program calendar. In 2008, the calendar will be more than simply a list of 
projects; it will contain information on the main project objectives and targeted 
participants. Although the NPOs will remain the sole channels for applications 
and nominations, the capsule view of future projects will open avenues of com-
munication between NPOs and national-level productivity practitioners.

All of these new features will be complemented by an updated, full-color design. 
We hope that this news is good news for our readership. 

New-look APO News in 2008

Name: (Dr./Mr./Mrs./Ms.)  ..................................................................................................................................................    Country:  ....................................................................

Address: ......................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................

Phone:  ...................................................................    Fax:  ...................................................................     e-Mail:  ....................................................................................................

    Please circle ( ◯ ) the letter in front of the correct answer.

1. The International Productivity Conference 2007 on Knowledge Management 
from Brain to Business was held in:
a) Bangkok
b) Tokyo
c) New Delhi

2. ISO22000 is related to:
a) Occupational health and safety management
b) Food safety
c) Corporate social responsibility

3. A detailed need-assessment survey of NPOs was held under:
a) Bilateral Cooperation Between NPOs (BCBN)
b) Technical Expert Service (TES)
c) Development of NPOs (DON)

4. How many experts did the APO dispatch to the TICAD Ministerial Confer-
ence?
a) 2
b) 3
c) 5

5. Oita prefecture, Japan, is associated with:
a) Automobile production
b) Silk weaving
c) The One Village, One Product movement

6. Which organization collaborated with the APO in implementing e-learning 
courses?
a) ILO
b) World Bank
c) UN Volunteers

7. The 47th and 48th Workshop Meetings of the Heads of  NPOs were held in:
a) Bali and Ulaanbaatar, respectively
b) Bali and Hanoi, respectively
c) Hanoi and Ulaanbaatar, respectively

8. In its efforts to strengthen its think tank role, how many APO fact-finding 
missions were dispatched to the USA and Europe in 2007?
a) 3
b) 5
c) 7

9. Which Japanese word means “the art of manufacturing”?
a) Kaizen
b) Monozukuri
c) Jidokan

10. The fourth International Eco-products Fair, EPIF 2008, will be hosted by:
a) Thailand
b) Singapore
c) Vietnam
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